RECREATION AND ENTERTAINMENT’S COMMITTEE

 

The Minutes of the Recreation and Entertainment’s Committee held in the Board Room, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Tuesday 21st October 2003 at 7.00 p.m.
 

Present
Mrs. T M Birkett (Chairman)

Mrs. P Sweeney

Mr. T E Leece (Town Member)

Mr. S Knight (Town Member)
 

Apologies
Mr. T M Crookall

Mrs. C S Atcheson
In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)

Mrs. C Horton (Librarian)

Mr. R Baker (Curator)
MINUTES
03/267
The Minutes of the meeting held on 18th September 2003 were taken as read and ADOPTED.
 

WARD LIBRARY
03/268
Mrs. Horton presented her quarterly report for the Ward Library which was discussed and NOTED.  The Committee expressed its thanks for the kind donation from the Viking Longboat Races to the library.  It was AGREED that a letter of thanks be sent to Mr. Sweeney.  Reference was made to the proposed use of Mrs. Gotrel and Mrs. Alford as backup relief staff in the event that Mrs. Quayle was unable to assist in the librarian’s absence.  NOTED.  The librarian referred to a meeting called by the Board of Education Youth and Community Officer for the Island’s librarians to discuss the general leisure strategy for the Isle of Man document prepared by the Department of Tourism and Leisure.  Specific reference was made to local leisure facilities wherein comment was made that the provision of library services by local authorities had become fragmented.   The Department of Education wished to examine the feasibility of establishing a common computerised catalogue and a system of book exchange so that every title would be available to all the customers on the Island.  It was noted that the recommended software programme would cost over £3000 and there was an issue as to the funding of such costs. At this stage it was AGREED that the Town Clerk obtain sufficient copies of the general leisure strategy for the consideration of the Committee members.  Mr. Knight indicated that at the recent regional Arts Council meeting it had been suggested that the strategy currently being prepared by the Arts Council should entail some inter-linking of the library services provided across the Island.  NOTED
 

LEECE MUSEUM
03/269
The Curator presented the quarterly report for the Leece Museum and it was encouraging to note that the number of visitors to the Museum had increased to 3,469 for the current year.  Mr. Baker referred to new acquisitions obtained relating to Isle of Man Steam Packet Company artefacts.   Discussion ensued over the establishment of a shop counter at the head of the stairwell on the second floor.  The shop would sell appropriate stock and souvenirs.  The Committee had no objection to a counter display as requested.  
 



The Town Clerk referred to a number of publications prepared by Mrs. Hanneke Young relating to the minutes book of the Peel Town Commissioners from 1884 to 1885, descendants of John Ward, and a reference publication relating to Crown Street 1985 – 1950 together with Peel street names of fifty years ago.  It was noted that these publications were available at a small costs to members of the public and were on sale at the Museum as well as other shops within the town.  NOTED
 

PEEL KART RATES
03/270
It was noted that Mr. Hammond had been invited to this evenings meeting to discuss the 2004 event but had unfortunately failed to turn up.  The Chairman indicated that it would be appropriate to arrange a public meeting in the Philip Christian Centre at which the 2004 event could be discussed and it was AGREED to proceed along those lines with an invitation to Mr. Hammond.
 

PLAY EQUIPMENT
03/271
The Town Clerk updated the Committee on the current position regarding this year budget for play equipment the items of equipment identified at a previous meeting of the Committee had been included in a proposal to the Department of Local Government and the Environment for a 25% grant.  The Town Clerk was hopeful that the claim would be successful and a decision was currently awaited from the Minister of the Department.  Arising therefrom reference was made to a disabled friendly roundabout, which was flush to the ground and enabled easy access for wheelchairs and disabled children.  At this stage it was AGREED that a sum of money be provided for the possible purchase of a roundabout in the next years budget.
 



Reference was made to the play area within Castle Street and it was felt that this was not particularly well suited for a play area and that it would be of benefit to clear out the remaining item of play equipment for possible relocation at one of the other better used play areas if it was in suitable condition.  
 

IRIS PUMP STATION
03/272
The Town Clerk indicated that he had been in contact with the Department of Transport regarding the provision of a water fountain feature at the IRIS site.  It was confirmed that a sum of money was available for a fountain and the two suggestions of a three legs of man symbol with a water fountain feature included was favoured.  It was AGREED to advise the Department of Transport accordingly and request that it be implemented as soon as convenient.  
 

SAND RACING
03/273
The Town Clerk read out a letter of thanks 
PEEL BEACH

from the Secretary to the Ramsey Motorcycle Club for the sponsorship of the event in Manx Grand Prix Week.  It was noted that the RNLI benefited from the event and that the Ramsey Motorcycle Club proposed the running of a sand-racing event in TT Week and possibly Grand 



Prix Week as well.  NOTED


FIRE WORK
03/274
It was confirmed that the bonfire would be 
DISPLAY

lit by the Chairman on Peel beach at 7.15p.m. on Wednesday 5th November 2003 with the firework display proceeding at 7.30p.m.  NOTED
 

PEEL TOWN CUP
03/275
The Town Clerk read out a letter from the 
TENNIS

Secretary to the Peel Tennis Club.  It was noted that the event had not taken place at the Marine Parade tennis courts this summer and that the club wished to hold the event next year at the Queen Elizabeth 11 High School courts.  The Committee had no objection to this and it was AGREED to advise the Secretary accordingly. 
 

PEEL CAMPSITE
03/276
The Town Clerk indicated that the AA Caravan and Camping Guide for 2004 had awarded the Peel Campsite with two pennants and a 67% score.  NOTED
 



This part of the meeting ended at 8.10p.m.
